
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
January 21, 2021 

CALL TO ORDER​: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held              
on Thursday, January 21, 2021 using the Zoom meeting platform. President Corey Lowell called              
the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL​: 

No sign in sheet due to virtual platform.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes for the December meeting were approved.  Motion by C. Mullins, seconded by S. Boyce 
to approve the minutes for December, 2020.  All members were in favor. 

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 

The December Treasurer’s report was approved. Motion by P. Genovese, seconded by S. Boyce              
to approve the Treasurer’s Report for December, 2020.  All members were in favor.  

CORRESPONDENCE 

None 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

● NJASBO updates: 

○ Pres. Lowell will attend the Trustee meeting 1/22/2021.  ASBO Leadership 

Conference in February is limited to 75 attendees and NJASBO decided not to 

send anyone.  NJASBO is offering PD on Google Sheets and Excel.  They are to 

be releasing information regarding the June conference shortly; however, it likely 

will not be an in-person event. 

○ Timely topics:  

■ Expiration of EMFLA - 12/31/20 - how are districts handling?  Some 

districts are granting additional days for employees with varying 

stipulations (no child care, etc.); some are handling workplace exposures 



that result in illness as workers’ compensation; some are providing other 

accommodations such as virtual/remote work. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY SUPERINTENDENT/BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Dr. Lester Richens provided a brief update and referenced the ECBO Notes for January 2021: 

● Budget software was released 1/20/2021 in NJDOE Homeroom.  Please review 

the Powerpoint for changes.  

● There is a Broadcast related to Chapter 44 software application in NJDOE 

Homeroom 

● The budget calendar is out and the Governor’s budget address is scheduled for 

February 23, 2021.  Tentative budgets are due to the County office by March 22. 

 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

None 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

None 

OLD BUSINESS 

Chris Mullins announced that Bayshore Jointure tuition invoices will be waived for June 2021 as 
they were for June 2020; no adjustments for virtual instruction. 

NEW BUSINESS 

The members discussed what threshold districts were using for minimum hours worked to 
qualify for benefits under the NJEHP. 

Adam Voehl requested that all checks to MOESC include the invoice number. 

The members discussed ideas for handling lunches for full school days going forward and the 
possibility of using schools for Covid vaccination sites. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None 

 

 



ADJOURNMENT​:   

A motion was made by V. Wolf and seconded by D. Avento to adjourn the meeting at 10:28 
a.m.  All members were in favor. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amy P. Doherty 
 
Amy P. Doherty 
Secretary 


